4-12-2018 – PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #1 OF 2018


Present:
Councilman Jamie Emmick
Councilman Leonard R. Hochadel
Councilman Douglas Morrell
Councilman Mandy Quinn-Stojek
Supervisor Beverly A. Gambino


Also Present:
Highway Superintendent Donald Hopkins
Town Clerk Jennifer L Bray
Approx. 36 guests

Supervisor Gambino called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. Supervisor Gambino stated that the public hearing was for input on proposed Local Law 1 of 2018 which is the Town of Sardinia Best Value Competitive Bidding Law. Supervisor Gambino noted that reason for needing to pass this local law is because Best Value Bidding is included in the Towns Procurement Policy which is being updated. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Supervisor Gambino then asked if anyone had signed in for comment. There was not. Supervisor Gambino the asked three times if there was any comments for the public. There were none. Supervisor Gambino the asked the members of the Town Board if they had any comments. There were none. Therefor on a motion by Quinn, seconded by Hochadel, the Public Hearing for Proposed Local Law 1 of 2018 to be known as the Town of Sardinia best Value Competitive Bidding Law was closed at 6:31 PM. Carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes.




Respectfully Submitted,


Town Clerk

